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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Graduate Studies: Proposal of the Joseph L. Rotman School of Management to 
change the requirements of the Ph.D. Program in that MBA distribution requirement no 
longer be mandatory, effective immediately. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee has general responsibility for policy on, and for monitoring, minor changes 
within degree programs.  
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
The School of Graduate Studies approved this proposal at its Council meeting on May 25, 
2004. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
The current distribution requirements oblige all Ph.D. students to take three courses outside 
of their area of study. The rationale originally was to provide breadth of knowledge in 
Management. However, there are opportunity costs associated with the distribution 
requirements. In addition, the Ph.D. job market increasingly places minimal value on breadth 
of knowledge when hiring. The Rotman School weighed the costs against the presumed 
benefits of the requirement and concluded that the benefits do not compensate for the costs. 
Finally, this change will increase the likelihood that Ph.D. students will complete the 
program within four years.  
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the program 
requirement change.. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 








